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April Report

The Opens Rugby tour to New Zealand was an outstanding success and a heartfelt thanks to all 
those involved in organizing the tour. The tour is the culmination of two years planning but it is 
worth every e-mail and every meeting. This tour gave a win on the field in Palmerston North and 
along with the off field experiences the boy will remember this for ever. 

22 of April was the start of term two sport, we ventured to Daisy Hill for a much anticipated 
meeting. Last years 1st XV game was not a result that sat very well with most of us and righting 
that has been in the planing for some time. 

I was extremely pleased with all our teams efforts on Saturday. We were competitive in in age 
groups and scored at least three try's in each game. The sight of the boys in formal uniforms, then 
in 2017 training shirts for warmups shows that the boys have pride in what they are doing.
The win on the weekend by the 1st XV (only the 3rd or 4th at that venue) is a direct result of the 
very successful New Zealand tour and solid training this month. Everyone involved has righted the 
result from last year and started the season on the right note. 

The was no JTAS rugby this week but their season starts away to Ormiston in week two. I know 
the team have been training well and wish all teams a successful season. 
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